City of San Juan Bautista

The “City of History”
Office of the City Manager

October 20, 2021

Rancho Vista subdivision Residents and Neighbors

SUBJECT:  Commencement of Round-About project at First St and Lavagnino Drive
Dear Neighbors:

The city will be overseeing the construction of the proposed Round-About at San Juan
Highway/First Street and Lavagnino Drive. Don Chapin Company Inc. should be mobilizing on to
Lavagnino this week with a goal to start demo on Monday October 25" (weather pending).

™ Meritage Homes will construct a
\ roundabout at the intersection of San
Juan Highway/First Street and
Lavagnino Drive as part of their
project’s approval process at Rancho
Vista Subdivision. The scope also
includes center landscaped circular
area, lane striping, traffic signage and
asphalt overlay northerly 480 feet to
City Limit .
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LAVAGNINO

DRIVE This project is anticipated to be
completed in approximately 12 Weeks The construction is scheduled to occur Monday Through
Fridays between 7-5. Notices will be hand delivered for any work outside this time frame including
weekend. The contractor’s approved traffic control plan is to always keep one lane of traffic open
on First Street.

The city’s Inspector will be on the job site almost every work day to address any issue at the site.
If you have any question about the project, please feel free to call us at City Hall, (831) 623-4661.

Sincerely,

Zn
n Reyno6lds

City Manager



